
Please note: These minutes are pending Board approval. 
Board of Education 

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education virtual meeting held April 6, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.  
          

M. Ku, Chair      L. Rodrigue 
D. Delia, Vice Chair      A. Uberti 
D. Cruson, Secretary    T. Vadas  
D. Leidlein           2 Staff 
J. Vouros                  1 Press   

 R. Harriman-Stites    Public by phone 
 D. Zukowski  
  
Mrs. Ku called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and stated it was being recorded and being live 
streamed. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 2 – Consent Agenda 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the consent agenda which 
includes the donations to Sandy Hook School and Newtown High School, and the 
correspondence report. Mr. Cruson seconded. Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 3 – Public Participation 
Item 4 – Reports 
Chair Report: Mrs. Ku thanked Dr. Rodrigue for organizing the delivery of the gifts sent to the 
Board. It was a wonderful pick-me-up. Mrs. Ku stated that the Charter Revision Commission is 
having a public hearing on April 14th at 7:00 pm. The Board of Education provided several items 
for the newly seated Charter Revision Commission to consider. The first item listed is “The BOE 
fit within the definition of a town department / town body”. The Board of Education’s suggestion 
was about providing consistency within the Charter as well as with the Statutes in terms of that 
definition. Mrs. Ku suggested that the Board of Education have legal counsel review the 
Charter. Mrs. Ku added that the Legislative Council will be reviewing the budget Wednesday 
evening. The budget is currently at a 1.33% increase and the effective tax increase because of 
revenues is close to 0. Mrs. Ku noted that they will be considering about 1.2 million dollars in 
recommended reductions and replacements.  
 
Superintendent’s Report: Dr. Rodrigue gave an update regarding the Verkada breach from 
Monday, March 8th. The attackers of the system had approximately 28 minutes to view the 
cameras. This breach impacted all of Newtown’s cameras, not just Sandy Hook School. No 
evidence of any spyware was uploaded on camera software and the attackers only had 3.5 
seconds to view each camera.   
 
Mr. Delia asked if Verkada had someone outside of their own company to investigate.  
Dr. Rodrigue stated that they did their own internal investigation and also hired a company to do 
an external investigation, as well as a FBI investigation.  
Mr. Cruson asked if Newtown was the target of this breach. 
Dr. Rodrigue said that this breach affected many originations across the country.  
Mr. Delia asked Mr. Pompano and Dr. Rodrigue if they were satisfied with Verkada’s response 
to the breach.  
Dr. Rodrigue and Mr. Pompano both said that they were satisfied and Verkada was very 
responsive and open about their investigation.  
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Dr. Rodrigue noted that Newtown’s PEAC Budget subgroup sent out an email to the community 
and staff that highlighted their requests moving in 21-22 year budget. Some of these requests 
were the need for another World Language teacher, another teacher at Reed and a Behavioral 
Interventionist and new SpEd teacher to name a few. Students will vote on a particular topic at 
each of the schools and this will send a message that voting counts. The Resc Alliance invited 
all Connecticut districts to participate in a free online meet and greet experience for job seeker 
educators of color on April 7th. The Resc Alliance is anticipating around 300 participants.  
 
Dr. Rodrigue congratulated Newtown Middle School’s Opus Optima on their recognition of 
excellence and superior rating by the NCTE.  
 
Committee Reports: 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites reported on the Policy Committee meeting where they are continuing with 
the personnel policies along with harassment policies on the personnel side to make sure they 
align with current student policies. Mrs. Harriman-Stites thanked the administrative office staff 
for their hard work and support that they give the policy committee.  
 
Mr. Vouros reported on the March 23 Curriculum and Instruction meeting where Frank Purcaro 
presented data collection and analysis. Mr. Vouros suggested that the Board review the minutes 
regarding that presentation and if they had any questions to reach out to him or directly to Mr. 
Purcarco and/or Mrs. Uberti 
 
Mr. Cruson reported on the Communications meeting where they discussed the upcoming 
newsletter. This newsletter will be focused on parent participation and engagement within the 
schools. The committee is prepared to bring the newsletter to the Board in late June and plan 
for it to be sent out to parents two weeks before school starts.  
 
Mrs. Zukowski said the Joint Board of Education/Board of Finance/Legislative Council Work 
Group for the Non Lapsing Account met for the first time on March 22nd. Mr. Simpson was 
named Chair and Mrs. Zukowski was named Vice Chair. The purpose of the Joint BOE, BoF 
and LC Work Group has been established to develop a multi board policy (or policy suite) for 
the Town of Newtown to fully implement Sec. 10-248a of Connecticut State statutes. It was 
noted that policy should be sufficiently developed to guide actions regarding any surplus in the 
BOE 2020-21 budget before the books are closed in early September. During the second 
meeting on April 1st a list of questions was prepared for the May 3rd meeting with the Town and 
District Councils and more details can be found in the detailed minutes on the Board of Finance 
town web page. 
 
Mrs. Zukowski reported that the Town Building Inventory and Planning Work Group met on 
March 24th for their first meeting. Mr. Simpson was named Chair and Mr. Marchetti was named 
Vice Chair. This Work Group will meet the second and fourth Wednesday of each month 
through August. This group’s purpose and goals can be found in the respective minutes on the 
Town web page. 
 
Mr. Delia reported that EdAdvance elected a new slate of leaders for the next year for the Board 
and also renewed Mr. Kitching's contract.  
 
Student Representative Reports: 
Mr. Jerfy reported that the NICE Club members along with Japan Society participated in a Zoom 
call with kids in Japan. Newtown High School was the only school in the country that was able 
to participate in this call. Last week was Spirit Week and students dressed up according to the  
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day of the week. Monday was Fancy Day, Tuesday was Decade’s Day, Wednesday was Color 
Wars and Thursday was Blue and Gold Day.  
 
Ms. Clure reported that it was Decision Week and many of her classmates were awaiting 
decisions from their top schools. Decision Day is on May 1st. Winter sports finished their SWC 
final tournaments since the last meeting. The Boy’s Swim and Dive team placed fourth. Boy’s 
and Girl’s Track raced in Bethel and did not do team scoring, however, a lot of individual placed 
in the top three. Boy’s Hockey made it to the Championships but unfortunately lost to 
Danbury/Bethel. Spring Sports have started and because these sports are outside the spectator 
policy has been updated. Outside events are allowed two parents at home and away events. 
Volleyball games are only allowed two parents at home games. As per usual, masks are 
required while following social distancing guidelines.  
 
Item 5 – Presentations 
Mrs. Ku reminded the Board that Mrs. Hiscavich was not able to attend tonight’s meeting and 
will give her presentation at a future meeting. 
 
Kristin Larson gave a presentation on Grants and Other Funding.  
 
Mr. Delia asked why the NOVO grant went from 500k to 250k after the first year.  
Mrs. Larson said that they are slowly winding down their support for us given how their 
foundation is changing.  
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites thanked Mrs. Larson for all her hard work and she is very valued. 
 
Mr. Delia asked if it was possible to invite Mrs. Larson to a Board meeting earlier in the Budget 
process. It would be helpful to understand the budget if the Board could receive this information 
sooner.  
Mrs. Larson said that the timing is not ideal and is usually accepted later in the budget process.  
 
Mrs. Vadas gave a presentation on how Grant funding impacted the budget.  
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites asked if the NOVO Foundation sent Newtown an Award letter.  
Mrs. Larson said they do not have an Award letter yet, only an invitation to apply.  
 
 
Item 6 – Old Business 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the Humanities Curriculum. Mr. 
Cruson seconded. Motion passes unanimously.  
 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the Writing through Film 
Curriculum. Mr. Cruson seconded. Motion passes unanimously.  
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites reported that after reviewing the questions from Board members regarding 
Policy 5145.11- Police in Schools/Questioning and Apprehension, the Policy Committee spoke 
with legal counsel and their recommendation is to not move to adopt this policy. Both Dr. 
Rodrigue and Mr. Pompano both agreed with this recommendation.  
 
Mrs. Ku said it is not appropriate to put a motion on this policy because legal counsel is 
recommending not moving forward.  
Mr. Delia agreed.  
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Mr. Cruson clarified that the Attorney’s opinion is not to wait on this policy but to never have this 
policy, period.  
 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve Policy 5145.111 
Probation/Police/Courts. Mr. Cruson seconded.  
 
Mrs. Zukowski asked if this policy was also reviewed Policy 5145.111- Probation/Police/Courts 
like the previous policy and what was different about this policy that legal thinks that Newtown 
needs this.  
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites said it is not our practice to have legal counsel review each policy that 
comes to the Policy Subcommittee. This particular policy was asked to be reviewed because of 
legal questions that the Subcommittee was not comfortable answering. Newtown pays a 
membership fee to CABE and should not get in the habit of reaching out to legal counsel 
because it is not in the budget.   
 
Dr. Rodrigue reminded the Board that each policy will almost always have a statute attached to 
it. In regards to policy 5145.11, legal did not think it was necessary because it is Police protocol 
with respect to questioning children in schools.   
 
Mr. Cruson asked to make an amendment to Policy 5145.111- Probation/Police/Courts. Policy 
5145.11-Police in Schools/Questioning and Apprehension is mentioned in the references and 
needs to be deleted because the Board is not moving forward with that policy. 
 
Mrs. Ku said a motion does not need to be made to make this amendment and it is clerical 
change.  
  
Motion passes unanimously.  
 
COVID Update: 
Dr. Rodrigue noted that Covid numbers have gone up in the community. There have been eight 
cases reported in Newtown High School; however, the number of days required to quarantine is 
helping us manage. A communication was sent out recently to parents and staff regarding travel 
restrictions. These restrictions have been adjusted based on the new guidelines from the CDC. 
As you know, the State Department of Public Health has aligned their guidelines very closely 
with the CDC. On April 2nd, the CDC updated their guidance for domestic travel and that 
includes fully vaccinated people. This guideline states that fully vaccinated people (14 days after 
the last dose) do not need to quarantine or get tested after domestic travel. It is still required to 
wear a mask and follow safety guidelines. All Covid related information can be found on 
Newtown’s website.  
 
Mrs. Zukowski asked if there is any credible information that suggests there is in-school spread 
and if there are any in-school testing for the students. 
 
Dr. Rodrigue said that they have had no indications that there is in-school spreading and some 
can be difficult to determine. Most of the cases are from community spread. The Health Based 
Center in Newtown Middle School is use to test students and staff/families.  
 
Mr. Vouros asked for Dr. Rodrigue’s recommendation on advising children to be safe during 
youth sports in the community.  



Board of Education    -5-    April 6, 2021 
 
 
Dr. Rodrigue said that youth sports are following the same guidelines as any sport. It has not 
been brought to her attention that youth sports are a super spreader. Dr. Rodrigue said she can 
send the most recent guidelines regarding youth sports to the Board.  
 
Item 7 – New Business 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the minutes of March 16, 2021.  
Mr. Cruson seconded. 
Vote: 5 ayes, 1 abstain (Mrs. Harriman-Stites). Motion passes. 
 
Item 8 – Public Participation 
 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education go into executive session to discuss a 
personnel matter and invited Dr. Rodrigue. Mr. Cruson seconds. Motion passes unanimously.  
 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education support, as recommended by the 
Superintendent, Abigail Olsen’s request pertaining to Article 31.2 of the teacher contract. Mr. 
Cruson seconds. Motion passes unanimously. 
 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved to adjourn.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 9 – Adjournment  
The meeting adjourned at 8:57 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       Respectively submitted: 
 
 
 
 
       ___________________________________ 
              Daniel J. Cruson, Jr. 
           Secretary 









Correspondence Report 
03/16/2021 – 04/05/2021 

Date Name Subject 
3/16/21 Donna Norling Curriculum and Instruction 

Minutes 
3/16/21 John Vouros Re: Curriculum and Instruction 

Minutes 
3/16/21 Nina Furrier Re: Student Complaint-

Newtown High School 
3/16/21 Lorrie Rodrigue Newtown Middle School and 

Newtown High School – 
Invitation to View 

3/22/21 Michelle Ku LC Education Committee Q&A 
3/23/21 Michelle Hiscavich NHS Artists at Brookfield Art 

Show 
3/25/21 Kiley Gottschalk BOF 3-25-21 Agenda 
3/29/21 Lorrie Rodrigue Information for Your Review 
3/29/21 Michelle Ku LC Education Committee Q&A 
4/1/21 Kathy June BOE Mailing – April 6, 2021 
4/5/21 Donna Norling Curriculum and Instruction 

Minutes 
 

 





Data Collection and Analysis
Where were we? Where are we now? Where are 

we headed?



A quick review: What types of data do we 
collect?

•Anecdotal data – Information gathered through surveys, focus groups, 
“listen and learn” formal and informal conversations with students 
and staff, information collected in the classroom observations and 
learning walks

•Quantitative data – Numeric information gathered through state and 
local assessments



Purposes of Anecdotal Data Collection

•Evaluate the implementation of curriculum or the integration of new 
instructional strategies

•Evaluate the degree to which techniques learned in professional 
development are being utilized within the classrooms

•Measure the degree that rigor is apparent in classroom lessons and 
assessments

•Assess the types of questions that are predominately being asked to 
students within classrooms

•Gauge the amount of collaboration that is taking place within in 
schools or across the district



Collecting Anecdotal Data

• Surveys

•Targeted focus groups

• Formal and informal classroom observations

•Defined learning walks

•Recordings from formal and informal conversations with students and 
staff



Purposes of Quantitative Data Collection

•Measure student performance at a fixed point in time

•Measure student growth over time

•Review trend data to identify areas of strength and opportunities for 
growth in curriculum and instruction

•Conduct a cohort analysis to compare the performance of specific 
groups of students

•Determine college and career readiness

•Determine preparedness for state assessments



Collecting Quantitative Data

•CSDE Smarter Balanced Assessments

•College Board SAT

•College Board PSAT

•NWEA MAP Growth Assessments

•NGSS Science Assessments

**Inconsistent testing environments can impact the validity and reliability 
of any assessment.



Data Collection: Where were we last year?



Data Collection: 2019-2020

• Began the process of consistently collecting both anecdotal and 
quantitative data in order to build three year trends  
• Aligned assessment practices across schools to ensure more valid data

• Same test calendars
• Same types of tests
• Same testing conditions

• Trained administrators on how to interpret and use NWEA data and 
Edsights reporting tools 
•Worked with teachers to set specific student growth goals and action steps 

based on NWEA growth 
• Conducted over 100 classroom visits using a Learning Walk protocol that 

assesses the degree to which concept based teaching and learning is 
evident in classrooms



Data Collection: Where are we now?



Data Collection: 2020-2021

• Abrupt disruption of the data collection process due to the COVID-19 
dismissal to remote learning in the Spring
• Focus shifted from measuring growth to measuring learning loss and the 

impact of the changes in instructional practice on student learning
• No Spring 2020 SBAC or NGSS data to review
• No Spring 2020 NWEA data to review
• As directed by CSDE, teacher evaluation goals shifted from student NWEA 

growth to student emotional health and well being based
• NWEA being used by teachers to identify gaps in instruction and plan 

lessons accordingly
• Learning Walks focus on student engagement and social emotional well 

being



Data Collection: Where are we going?



Data Collection: 2021 and Beyond

• Restart the consistent collection of anecdotal and quantitative data and 
rebuild three year trend data sets
• Realign assessment practices across schools to ensure more valid and 

reliable data 
• Same test calendars
• Same types of tests
• Same testing conditions

• Retrain administrators on how to interpret and use NWEA data and 
Edsights reporting tools  
• Revisit the process of teachers setting specific student growth goals and 

action steps based on NWEA growth
• Reinstitute the Learning Walk protocol that assesses the degree to which 

concept based teaching and learning is evident in classrooms



Reporting: Types of Data and Collection Method
What’s Being Measured? What Type of Data? Anecdotal, Quantitative, Both How Will the Data be Collected?

Student ELA performance and 
growth

Quantitative NWEA, SBAC, PSAT & SAT

Student math performance  and 
growth

Quantitative NWEA, SBAC, PSAT, SAT

Student science performance and 
growth 

Quantitative NGSS

Impact of the new K-4 math 
program

BOTH NWEA, SBAC & Learning Walks

Impact of 5-8 science realignment BOTH NGSS & Learning Walks

Impact of 5-6 science and social 
studies schedule changes 

BOTH NGSS & Learning Walks

Evidence of the implementation of 
new curriculum 

Anecdotal Learning Walks

Evidence of the implementation of 
professional learning

Anecdotal Learning Walks



Storing and Analyzing Data: EduClimber

• Interactive data warehouse – replaces Alpine

• Stores all school based, district and state assessment results

•Users have the ability to create custom reports to identify areas of 
strength and opportunities for growth

•Attendance and grades can be cross references with standardized 
assessments

• Student interventions can be documented and the effectiveness of the 
interventions can be measured

•Data can be disaggregated by a variety of categories



Questions?



Grants Update - April 6, 2021

● ESSER II and ESSER III
● NoVo Foundation
● VOCA
● Steelcase
● Hope Squad
● Backpack Program



ESSER II Facts

● Funded by Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental 
Appropriation Act (CRSSA), signed into law on 12/27/2020.

● Provides an additional $54.3 billion nationwide for the 
Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund. 

● Newtown total allocation is $625,532. Allocations to states 
and districts based on Title I, Part A formula. 

● No equitable participation requirement for private schools

● Covers costs from 3/13/20 until 9/30/23. 

CARES ACT - was the first law, creating ESSER I. CRSSA provided over 4 times the 
amount of funds for ESSER. Newtown received $141,090 under ESSER I - primarily 
BI and Digital licenses 



ESSER III Information

● Funded by The American Rescue Plan Act of 2021, signed 
into law on 3/11/21.

● Provides an additional $112.8 billion nationwide for the 
Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund. 

● Estimated Newtown allocation is $1.5 million. 

● New requirement: 20% of funds need to address SEL 
needs and learning loss through evidence based 
interventions.



Allowable purposes for ESSER Funds
1. Any activity authorized by ESEA, IDEA, the Perkins Act, etc.
2. Coordination of response with public health departments
3. Providing school leaders with resources to address unique 

needs of schools
4. Activities to address the needs of at-risk students 
5. Implementing procedures to improve preparedness & 

response
6. PD for staff on minimizing the spread of infectious diseases
7. Purchasing supplies to sanitize and clean facilities
8. Planning for long-term closures



(Continued) Allowable purposes for ESSER
9. Educational technology (incl. hardware, software, 

connectivity)
10. Mental health services and supports
11. Planning and implementing summer learning and afterschool 

activities
12. Other activities necessary to maintain the operation of and 

continuity of services and employ existing staff
13. Addressing learning loss among students
14. School facility improvements to reduce virus transmission risk
15. Projects to improve indoor air quality in school facilities



NPS Draft ESSER II Budget - Application Due April 19th
Academic Supports to Address Learning Loss and Recovery
.5 Math Interventionist 2021-22 Hawley $32,480

.5 Math Intervention 2021-22 SHS $32,480

.5 Reading Intervention 2021-22 Middle Gate $32,480

1.0 Math Interventionist 2021-22 NMS $64,959

Special Education Support
1.0 Special Education Teacher (April-May 2021) Middle Gate $15,000

1.0 Special Education Teacher 2021-22 Middle Gate $64,959

2.0 Special Education Teachers  2021-22 NMS $129,918

PD Co-teaching model SPED/General Education NMS $8,000

Connect-to-Talk BT Services (December - June 2021) District $27,683



(Continued) NPS Draft ESSER II Budget 

Technology/Licenses for Online Programs
Technology Support Position for 2020-21 District $16,615
Licenses for IXL, Lexia Core 5, and Newsela District $118,200
Licenses for Everyday Speech, Ed Puzzle District $21,990
Coordination with Public Health Departments
Stipend for Nursing Supervisor for 2020-21 District $2,500
Staffing Costs for District Vaccination Clinics District $12,883
Improving Air Quality
MERV Filter Replacement $25,000
Supporting Academic/SEL Needs of Students
Behavioral Interventionist HOM $20,385

Other nursing costs - additional hours and overtime were covered through ESSER I 
and Coronavirus Relief Fund.



ESSER III Ideas - still in planning phase
● ESY Teachers
● Chromebooks for Grade 9
● Rosetta Stone for World Language classes at NMS
● Fundations Kits and Training for Grade 3
● Speech Language Pathologist for NHS
● Additional ELL Teacher
● Paraprofessionals to support ELL students
● Fountas and Pinnell Benchmark assessments for reading
● EduClimber to support SRBI
● Blackboard to support parent engagement and anonymous reporting
● Support for summer school
● Tutoring and mentorship programs
● Additional PPE, hand sanitizer, and cleaning supplies, as needed

Have not confirmed the ESSER III time frame - at least 2023, so will look to support 
costs over both years. 



NoVo Foundation Update

● Invited us to apply for a renewal of our grant to support K-12 Social and 
Emotional Learning and 12/14 Recovery.

● $500,000 for Year 1 (2021-22) and $250,000 for Year 2 (2022-23)
● Draft Plan for 2021-22

○ Coordinator for Equity and Inclusion, consulting services, and training
○ Kids in Crisis Teen Talk Counselor at NHS
○ Social workers and counseling services at NHS
○ Support for alternative programs to support students (SAIL, TAP)
○ Support for programs such as Hope Squad and Project Adventure 
○ Support for mentorship, mindfulness, and other SEL programs K-12

Time of change at foundation. Downsizing and shifting prioritizing.  We are very lucky 
to continue this partnership



Other Grant News

VOCA
● The current VOCA grant was extended for 1 additional year.
● We are a partner with the town and other local nonprofits. Grant 

supports 100% of the family assistance coordinator and 80% of a social 
worker at NHS.

Hope Squad
● New $1500 grant for Hope Squad & Check In mental health fair from 

the Children’s Fund of School Psychology. Hope Week is April 19-23.
Steelcase
● Kicked off design phase for new Active Learning Center at NMS. 

Victims of Crime Act/Office of Victims Services. This grant works a little differently 



Thank You! ● Thank you to Phil Clark and Claris 
Construction for their generous 
support of the Backpack program 
in the district. 45 students 
supported this year in grades K-8.

● Formerly a Connecticut Food Bank 
program, now a homegrown 
program with NHS student 
volunteers. Noah Clark is 
coordinating the NHS effort with 
Lori Hoagland, Culinary Arts 
teacher.

Victims of Crime Act/Office of Victims Services





















































































P5145.11 
 
 
Students 
 
Police in Schools 
 
 
Schools are responsible for students during school hours which include protecting each student's 
constitutional rights, assuring due process in questioning and arrest, and protecting students from 
any form of illegal coercion and physical or emotional harm. 
 
When police are investigating possible criminal acts which occurred, or may have occurred, on 
school property, or while under the jurisdiction of the school district, they may question students at 
school when the following procedures are observed: 
 
1. Students will be questioned as confidentially and inconspicuously as possible. 
 
2. An attempt will be made to notify the student's parents when a student is interviewed by 

police so that they may be present during the questioning.  The school principal, or his/her 
designee, will be present. 

 
3. Preferably, if possible, the officer doing the questioning will wear civilian clothes. 
 
When investigating a possible criminal violation that has occurred off school grounds or is not part 
of a school program, the police will be encouraged to question students in their homes.  However, 
the police may be permitted to question students in the schools only when Procedures 1-3 outlined 
above are followed.  
 
In order to promote school security and safety, police may conduct periodic walk-throughs of 
school facilities and grounds. 
 
(cf. 1411 - Law Enforcement Agencies) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Policy adopted:  
 

 



  
R5145.11(a) 

Students 
 
Police in Schools 
 
Questioning and Apprehension 
 
In these regulations, the administration is reminded that a student who has attained the age of 18 
enjoys the responsibility of speaking for him/herself without the agreement of a parent, guardian 
or representative as to whether or not he/she will submit to questioning. 
 
Questioning Initiated by School Administrators and Conducted by Administrators 
 
Building Principals shall have the authority and duty to conduct investigations and to question 
students pertaining to infractions of school rules, whether or not the alleged conduct is a 
violation of criminal law.  Such investigations shall be conducted in a manner which does not 
interfere with school activities. 
 
Initiated by School Administrators and Conducted by Law Enforcement Officers 
 
The building Principal shall determine when the necessity exists that law enforcement officers be 
asked to conduct an investigation of alleged criminal behavior which jeopardizes the safety of 
other people or school property, or which interferes with the operation of the schools. 
 
The building Principal may request that law enforcement officers conduct an investigation and 
question students who are potential witnesses of such alleged criminal behavior during school 
hours. A reasonable attempt shall be made to contact the student’s parents, guardian or 
representative prior to questioning by law enforcement officers.  Reasonable requests of the 
parents, guardian or representative shall be observed.  The administrator involved shall document 
such notifications or attempted notifications to parents, guardian or representative.  In the 
absence of a student’s parents, guardian or representative during any questioning of such 
students, the Principal or a designated, certified school staff person shall be present as may be 
allowed by law. 
 
If the investigation has centered on any particular student under the age of 16 suspected of any 
alleged criminal activity, the police may not question the student absent the presence of his/her 
parent or guardian.  Police questioning of a student age 16-17 suspected of engaging in criminal 
activity shall be done in accordance with current Police Department policies and procedures.     
 
The procedure for taking students into custody by the procedure set forth below shall be 
followed to the extent that it does not interfere with reasonable law enforcement procedures. 
 
Initiated and Conducted by Law Enforcement Officers 
Although cooperation with law enforcement officers will be maintained, it is the preference of 
the District that it will not normally be necessary for law enforcement officers to initiate and 
conduct any investigation and interrogation on the school premises during school hours 
pertaining to criminal activities unrelated to the operation of the school.  It is preferred that only 
in demonstrated emergency situations, when law enforcement officers find it absolutely  



             
         R5145.11(b) 

 
necessary, will they conduct such an investigation during school hours.  These circumstances 
might be limited to those in which delay might result in danger to any person, flight of a person 
reasonably suspected of a crime from the jurisdiction or local authorities, destruction of 
evidence, or continued criminal behavior.  No school official, however, should ever place 
him/herself in the position of interfering with a law enforcement official in the performance of 
his or her duties as an officer of the law. 

 
If the law enforcement officials are not recognized and/or are lacking a warrant or court order, 
the building Principal shall require proper identification of such officials and the reason(s) for the 
visit to the school. If the Principal is not satisfied he/she shall immediately notify the 
Superintendent, documenting such action. 
 
In all cases, police officers shall be requested to obtain the prior approval of the Principal or 
other designated person before beginning such an investigation on school premises. The 
Principal shall document the circumstances of such investigations as soon as practical.  Alleged 
criminal behavior related to the school environment brought to the Principal’s attention by law 
enforcement officers shall be dealt with under the provisions of the two previous sections. 
 
Interrogation of Student during Investigation of Violations of School Rules 
 
In instances where school rules have allegedly been violated, the Principal may notify the 
suspected rule violator(s) or potential witness(es) to the infraction.  When suspension or 
expulsion may be a consideration, the suspect student shall be advised orally or in writing of the 
nature of the alleged offense and of the evidence, if any, against the student. 
 
In questioning a potential student witness to an alleged disciplinary infraction, care should be 
taken by the administrator to ensure there is a reasonable likelihood that the student was indeed a 
witness.  School officials should not engage in detailed questioning of students at random 
without reasonable cause in hope of gathering information as to school misconduct.  Probable 
witnesses should be told the nature of the alleged misconduct and the reason to believe that they 
were witnesses.  Such students should be given the opportunity to give their consent before 
answering questions of school officials. 
 
Circumstances may arise where it would be advisable to have another adult present during 
questioning of students. 
 
Violations of Criminal Law 
 
During an investigation of violation of school rules, it may come to the attention of an 
administrator that the investigated activity may also be a violation of criminal law.  In 
proceeding with the investigation, the Principal shall attempt to ascertain whether there is 
sufficient justification to believe that a criminal offense was committed that warrants notifying 
law enforcement officials. 
 



R5145.11(c) 
 
 
Students 
 
Police in Schools 
 
Questioning and Apprehension (continued) 
 
Interrogation and Investigations Conducted in School 
 
When a suspected violation of criminal law has occurred on the school grounds involving the 
operation of the school or at a school-sponsored activity, law enforcement officials may be 
notified and their presence requested during the administrator’s questioning of suspected 
students.  If such officials are notified, unless circumstances dictate otherwise, the 
administrator’s questioning of the student(s) shall not begin or continue until the arrival of law 
enforcement officers. 
 
Reasonable attempts shall be made to contact a student’s parents, guardian or representative 
who, unless an emergency exists, shall be given the opportunity to confer with the student and to 
be present with the student during such questioning. The administrator shall document the 
notification or attempted notification to the student’s parents, guardian, or representative. 
 
In the absence of parent/guardian and student consent, it is the preference of the District that law 
enforcement officers on school premises shall not question a student.  The law enforcement 
officers shall be asked to advise the student of his/her legal rights.  If the parent/guardian or 
student refuses to consent to the questioning, the law enforcement officer(s) will determine the 
course of action to be pursued. 
 
Information of criminal conduct not related to the schools shall be turned over to law 
enforcement officials, without additional investigation by school officials. 
 
Taking a Student into Custody 
 
School officials shall not release students to law enforcement authorities voluntarily unless the 
student has been placed under arrest, or unless the parent, guardian or representative and the 
student agree to the release. 
 
When students are removed from school for any reason by law enforcement authorities, every 
reasonable effort will be made to notify the student’s parents, guardian or representative 
immediately.  Such effort shall be documented.   
 
Whenever an attempt to remove a student from school occurs without an arrest warrant or court 
order, or without acquiescence of the parent, guardian/representative or the student, the 
administrator shall immediately attempt to notify the parents/guardians of the student.  The 
Superintendent’s office shall be notified immediately of any removal of a student from school by 
law enforcement officers under any circumstances. 
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Students 
 
Police in Schools 
 
Questioning and Apprehension (continued) 
 
Taking a Student into Custody (continued) 
 
The building Principal shall make reasonable efforts to persuade law enforcement officers not to 
make arrests or to take students into custody on school premises.  Whenever the need arises to 
make arrests or take students into custody on school premises, the Principal shall make 
reasonable efforts to persuade the law enforcement officers to utilize a non-uniformed officer in 
making the arrest and/or to make the arrest out of the public view.  
 
When it is necessary to take a student into custody on school premises and time permits, the law 
enforcement officer shall be requested to notify the building Principal and relate the 
circumstances necessitating such action.  When possible, the Principal shall have the student 
summoned to the Principal’s office where the student may be taken into custody. 
 
When an emergency exists, the Principal may summon law enforcement officials to the school to 
take a student into custody. 
 
When a student has been taken into custody or arrested on school premises without prior 
notification to the building Principal, the school staff present shall encourage the law 
enforcement officers to notify the Principal of the circumstances as quickly as possible.  In the 
event that the officers decline to notify the Principal, the school staff members present shall 
immediately notify the Principal or the Superintendent. 
 
If at all possible, the parents, guardian or representative of the student shall be notified by the 
Principal or other school administrator before the student is taken into custody by law 
enforcement officers or as quickly thereafter as possible.  The administrator shall document such 
notification or attempted notification. 
 
Disturbance of School Environment 
 
Law enforcement officers may be requested to assist in controlling disturbances of the school 
environment which the building Principal or other school administrator has found to be 
unmanageable by school personnel and which disturbances have the potential of causing harm to 
students, other persons, or school property.  Such potential of possible disturbance includes 
members of the general public who have exhibited undesirable or illegal conduct on school 
premises or at a school event held on school property and who have been requested to leave by 
an administrator, but have failed or refused to do so. 
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Students 
 
Police in Schools 
 
Questioning and Apprehension (continued) 
 
Coordination of Policies by Enforcement Officials 
 
School administrators shall meet at least annually with local law enforcement officials to discuss 
the District's policy and rules regarding law enforcement contacts with the District.  Law 
enforcement officials will be asked to instruct their staffs as to the terms of the school’s policies 
and rules. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regulation approved: 
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Students 

 

Probation/Police/Courts 

 

 

Notification to Superintendent when Student Arrested for Felony.  Police who arrest, at any 

time during the year, an enrolled district student, ages seven to twenty, for a Class A misdemeanor, 

felony, or for selling, carrying or brandishing a facsimile firearm, are required by C.G.S. 10-233h, 

as amended by Public Act 94-221, Public Act 95-304, and Public Act 97-149, to notify orally the 

Superintendent of Schools by the end of the next weekday following the arrest, the identity of the 

student and the offense or offenses for which the student was arrested and follow up in writing, 

including a brief description of the incident, not later than seventy-two hours of the arrest. 

 

The Superintendent shall maintain this information confidential in accordance with C.G.S. 46b-124 

and in a secure location and disclosed, during the school year, only to the Principal of the school in 

which such person is a student or to the Principal or supervisory agent of any other school in which 

the Superintendent knows such person is a student.  The Principal may disclose the information only 

to special services staff or a consultant (such as a psychiatrist, psychologist, or social worker) for the 

purpose of assessing the danger posed by such person to himself, other students, school employees, 

or school property and effectuating an appropriate modification of such person’s educational plan or 

placement, and for disciplinary purposes.   

 

Police may testify and provide information related to an arrest at an expulsion hearing if such 

testimony is requested by the Board of Education or an impartial board conducting the hearing, or 

by the school principal or student or his/her parent.  Such testimony must be kept confidential in 

conformity with applicable state statutes. 

 

Attendance of Students Placed on Probation by a Court.  Before allowing a student placed on 

probation to return to school, the Connecticut court will request from the Superintendent of Schools 

information on the attendance, adjustment, and behavior of the student along with the 

Superintendent’s recommendation for conditions of sentencing or disposition of the case. 

 

School Officials and Probation Investigations.  If requested by the court prior to disposition of a 

case, the Superintendent of Schools, or designee, shall provide information on a student’s 

attendance, adjustment, and behavior, and any recommendations regarding the proposed conditions 

of probation included in the probation officer’s investigation report. 

 

School Attendance As a Condition of Probation.  Under Section 46b-140, a court may include 

regular school attendance and compliance with school policies on student conduct and discipline as 

a condition of probation. 
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Students 

 

Students/Probation/Police/Courts  (continued) 

 

Information to Superintendents on a Student Adjudged to be a Delinquent as a Result of 

Felony.  Under Section 46b-124 of CGS, courts are required to release the identity of a student 

adjudged a delinquent as a result of felony to the Superintendent of Schools who may only use this 

information for school placement and disciplinary decisions. 

 

Information to Superintendents on a Student Adjudged to be a Youthful Offender.  Under 

Section 54-761 of CGS, courts are required to release the identity of a student adjudged a youthful 

offender to the Superintendent of Schools who may only use this information for school placement 

and disciplinary decisions. 

 

(cf. 1411  Law Enforcement Agencies) 

(cf. 5145.11  Police in Schools) 

(cf. 5114  Suspension/Expulsion) 

 

Legal Reference: Connecticut General Statutes 

 

   46b-121 “Juvenile matter” defined Authority of court. Fee. 

 

   46b-124 Confidentiality of records of  juvenile matters. Exceptions. 

 

   46b-134 Investigation by probation officer prior to disposition of 

delinquency case. Physical mental and diagnostic examination 

 

   46b-140  Disposition upon conviction of child as delinquent. 

 

   53-206c  Sale, carrying and brandishing of facsimile firearms prohibited.  

Class B misdemeanor. 

 

   54-76l  Records confidential. Exceptions. 

 

   10-233a through 10-233g re student suspension, expulsion… Public Act 

94-221  Public Act 95-304 

 

   10-233h Arrested students. Reports by police to superintendent, disclosure, 

confidentiality. 

 

 

 

 

Policy adopted:  

 

 
 

 



NEWTOWN PUBLIC SCHOOLS
Newtown, Connecticut

ENROLLMENT REPORT AS OF  March 31, 2021 

Current Monthly Enrollment Cumulative Year-to-Date

Feb(e) Mar Sept 8th Mar
Grade 2021 Added Left 2021 2020 Added Left 2021
 K 253 2 2 253 248 14 9 253
 1 247 2 0 249 246 8 5 249
 2 276 2 1 277 269 15 7 277
 3 269 0 1 268 271 4 7 268
 4 268 3 1 270 265 11 6 270
Total Elementary 1,313 9 5 1,317 1,299 52 34 1,317

 5 291 3 0 294 292 6 4 294
 6 292 1 1 292 293 5 6 292
Total Intermediate 583 4 1 586 585 11 10 586

 7 285 2 2 285 287 5 7 285
 8 339 1 2 338 340 5 7 338
Total Middle 624 3 4 623 627 10 14 623

 9 337 0 0 337 337 5 5 337
10 362 1 0 363 362 4 3 363
11 354 1 0 355 356 6 7 355
12 380 0 1 379 388 4 13 379
Total High 1,433 2 1 1,434 1,443 19 28 1,434

Special Education
 Pre-Kdg 76 2 1 77 52 33 8 77
NCP, RISE, PAL 30 0 0 30 30 4 4 30
Out-of-Town 43 0 0 43 37 9 3 43

Total Enrollment 4,102 20 12 4,110 4,073 138 101 4,110
===== === === ===== ===== === === ===== 

ENROLLMENT BY SCHOOL
Hawley 277 4 1 280 281 11 12 280
Sandy Hook 356 2 3 355 358 11 14 355
Middle Gate 385 0 1 384 371 19 6 384
Head O' Meadow 295 3 0 298 289 11 2 298
   Total 1,313 9 5 1,317 1,299 52 34 1,317

Reed Intermediate 583 4 1 586 585 11 10 586
Middle School 624 3 4 623 627 10 14 623
High School 1,433 2 1 1,434 1,443 19 28 1,434

Special Education
 Pre-Kdg 76 2 1 77 52 33 8 77
NCP, RISE, PAL 30 0 0 30 30 4 4 30
Out-of-Town 43 0 0 43 37 9 3 43

Total Enrollment 4,102 20 12 4,110 4,073 138 101 4,110
===== === === ===== ===== === === ===== 

(e) = End Of Month

check 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0



NEWTOWN PUBLIC SCHOOLS
Newtown, Connecticut

ELEMENTARY CLASS SIZES AS OF March 31, 2021

Sandy Middle Head O'
Grade Hawley Hook Gate Meadow Reed TOTAL check

Pre K 77 77 0

 K 16 17 17 15
16 17 16 15
16 15 17 15

17 13 15
16

Total  K 48 66 79 60 253 0

 1 19 16 19 16
20 17 18 16
19 17 18 17

18 19
 

Total  1 58 68 74 49 249 0

 2 15 17 18 20
15 17 18 19
15 17 17 19
16 18 17 19

Total  2 61 69 70 77 277 0

 3 20 17 18 19
19 20 18 21
20 20 19 21

18 18
 

 

Total  3 59 75 73 61 268 0

 4 18 20 21 17
18 18 22 17
18 19 22 17

20 23
 

Total  4 54 77 88 51 270 0

Total  K-4 280 355 384 298 1,317 0

check 0 0 0 0 0





Please note: These minutes are pending Board approval. 
Board of Education 

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education virtual meeting held March 16, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.  
          

M. Ku, Chair      L. Rodrigue 
D. Delia, Vice Chair      A. Uberti 
D. Cruson, Secretary    T. Vadas  
D. Leidlein           4 Staff 
J. Vouros                  2 Press   

 R. Harriman-Stites (absent)   Public by phone 
 D. Zukowski  
  
Mrs. Ku called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. and stated it was being recorded and being live 
streamed. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 2 – Consent Agenda 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the consent agenda which 
includes the minutes of March 2, 2021 and the correspondence report.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  
The addition of the donation to Hawley School was approved to add to the consent agenda.  
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 3 – Public Participation 
Item 4 – Reports 
Chair Report: Mrs. Ku reported that Dr. Rodrigue continues to visit out PTA meetings to discuss 
the budget.  There are a lot of hearings on legislation right now and tomorrow she will testify for 
a couple of bills from CABE.  The letter to legislators regarding security officers in schools has 
been sent.  The Legislative Council will hold a public hearing tomorrow night and the Board of 
Finance will presents our and the Selectman’s budget at that meeting.  
 
Superintendent’s Report: Dr. Rodrigue started visiting schools and classrooms and has spent 
time at the high school and Middle Gate School.  Students looked happy and teachers continue 
doing what they need to do.  March is Board of Education recognition month.  We thought we 
would be meeting in person as we have a special gift each member.  She told the Board how 
wonderful their support was and that staff, leaders and the community appreciate all they do.   
 
Committee Reports: 
Mr. Vouros reported on the March 9 Curriculum and Instruction meeting where there was a 
presentation of Applied Robotics Technology and Accounting I for the next meeting.  The middle 
school had an update on the five new courses being presented to their students which includes 
Kitchen Science, Project Adventure and Beyond, Pathways to Success, Democracy in Action, 
and Money, Sports, Games and Mathematics.  The survey will go out to grade six and seven 
students.  New courses will be presented to them in person.  The vote will be presented to the 
Board when the first two choices come to us.   
 
Mr. Cruson reported on the Policy Committee meeting where they are continuing with the 
personnel policies with many that were optional and would not be moved forward but we have a 
couple to continue to work on.  The Communications Committee had a special meeting to 
finalize the budget newsletter. 
 
Mrs. Leidlein said the CFF Sub-committee met and talked about the municipal building 
committee who are looking at their charges.  Mr. Gerbert spoke about the Head O’Meadow  
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lighting project and the Reed lighting and boiler project.  We also discussed the year-to-year 
maintenance needs.  There are some delayed projects we need to discuss with the potential for 
funding.  Mrs. Vadas also presented the financial report including the Covid expenses.   
 
Mr. Delia reported that EdAdvance has gone into a collaborative venture with CES to purchase 
a building in Bethel which will provide services for surrounding towns.   
 
Student Representative Reports: 
Mr. Jerfy reported that all seniors can attend prom this year.  The NICE Club is working with the 
Japan Society conducting a virtual student exchange program.  Students are recording “A Day 
in the Life” videos.  
 
Ms. Clure said winter sports are coming to a close March 27 and spring sports will begin.  
Unified Basketball had its first home game last Friday.  Club meetings are shorter or held 
virtually.  Our Science Bowl team placed second in Regionals. The Annual Day of Silence is 
being held next month.  Next Wednesday is SAT day for juniors.   
 
Mr. Vouros asked Ms. Clure to get a copy of the Capstone presentation schedule in advance for 
the Board members.    
 
Financial Report: 
Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the financial report and transfers for the 
month ending February 28, 2021.  Mr. Cruson seconded. 
 
Mrs. Vadas presented the report which showed we spent approximately $4.5M with $4M on 
salaries and $.5M on all other objects.   She also provided a lunch program comparison 
between this year and the previous school year.  There were no emergency repairs in February 
but general repairs totaled $37,000.  The estimated year-end balance is -$87,423.  We received 
$1,158,821 or 76% from the Excess Cost Grant.  We also received $8,585 in local tuition and 
$801.42 in interest. 
 
Mrs. Ku asked if when the weather is better and students can eat outside will we be able to 
return to a schedule to allow them to eat at school.  Dr. Rodrigue said we will continue this 
schedule through the rest of this year because of the number of students we have in the middle 
and high schools.   
 
Dr. Longobucco said students need to be sitting six feet apart and we can’t do that at the high 
school without adding another lunch wave.  The outdoor seating is still not enough.  Our remote 
number is significantly less so our in-person numbers are higher. 
 
Dr. Rodrigue said that question came up with a lot of superintendents.  There was a study out of 
Massachusetts which shows little difference between three and six feet but we can’t change for 
this year. 
 
Mrs. Leidlein said in the past when we’ve had an overage in the budget the administrators have 
looked at making changes to spending.  She asked if we are feeling secure that the overage will 
be made up by the end of the year and expenditures going forward with the unexpected or if 
things change.   
 
Dr. Rodrigue said the Board of Finance asked for a better picture of the end of the year.  We 
tried not to have a freeze on the budget which would hurt the teachers this year.  We wanted  
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teachers to have what they need throughout the year and we have not asked anyone to not 
spend for what they need. 
 
Mrs. Ku said the Board of Finance asked us to let them know specifically of any financial issues 
we may have and asked for a financial update in April. 
Dr. Rodrigue noted that we also have ESSER funds which should be recognized as well and 
there’s more to come.   
 
Mrs. Leidlein wanted a better understanding of other funds. 
Dr. Rodrigue said there are more funds but they are not solidified yet but we expect more than 
we had the last time. 
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 5 – Presentations 
Abi Marks gave the presentations on the Humanities and Writing through Film curricula. 
Item 6 – Old Business 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the Grade 1 Reading 
Curriculum, the Grade 1 Writing Curriculum, the Grade 2 Reading Curriculum and the Grade 2 
Writing curriculum.  Mr. Cruson seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
COVID Update: 
Dr. Rodrigue noted that we are moving to a better place with 2% positivity rate.  We are out of 
the red and have had two vaccination clinics with nearly 700 vaccinations for staff.  This 
Saturday there were just over 100 more staff vaccinated.  We still need to comply with 
quarantine guidelines. Once everyone is fully vaccinated after two weeks they no longer have to 
quarantine.   
 
Mr. Cruson referred to the lunch issue and asked if consideration was being given to what we 
might do next year if we still have to deal with this and try to get back to a full in-person 
schedule. 
 
Dr. Rodrigue said there are no guidelines yet for next year.  She thinks that with more and more 
staff vaccinated things will look different next year.  Superintendents are asking if it will stay at 
six feet or move to three feet. 
Mrs. Ku said we also have to be concerned about who is or is not vaccinated next year. 
 
Item 7 – New Business 
First Read of Policies: 
Mr. Cruson spoke about the two policies. 
Policy 5145.11 Police in Schools / Questioning and Apprehension. We got this from CABE,  
Mr. Pompano reviewed it, and we made some edits. 
 
Mr. Pompano said Lt. Robinson worked with him on these policies.  It’s a fair document which is 
very workable. 
Mr. Delia suggested for #2 to put in the word “prior” regarding notifying the student’s parents 
before the student is interviewed. 
Mr. Cruson would take that back to committee. 
 
Ms. Zukowski also referred to #2 and the last sentence referring to the school principal or 
designee will be present but the regulations say in the absence of parents the principal or  
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designee will be present.  That suggests if the parents are there a school representative is not 
needed but #2 indicates there should always be a school representative present.  
 
Mr. Cruson said we are focused on the policy because the regulation is not what the Board is 
approving.  It’s up to Dr. Rodrigue and Mr. Pompano if they feel the policy should be changed to 
match the regulation. 
Ms. Zukowski asked if this would apply to school resource officers. 
Mr. Pompano stated SROs have additional powers so they can work under the guidance of the 
administration.  Police officers are sworn with powers of arrest. 
 
Ms. Zukowski asked if it should indicate this applies to SROs also. 
Mr. Pompano stated that it could.   
Ms. Zukowski said people have the right to not submit to questioning.  Parents should be there 
for 16 year olds.  We could say students under 18 years old cannot be questioned without a 
parent.   
 
Mr. Cruson said that’s in the regulation so up to Dr. Rodrigue’s and Mr. Pompano’s discretion to 
address.  He asked her to send wording to discuss at the next meeting as an addition to the 
policy. 
Dr. Rodrigue said we can look at the regulations and policy.  There are certain circumstances 
we don’t necessarily have to wait for a parent in an emergency.  We have to be careful what we 
put in our policies as we have rights to do certain things in a school building.  Sometimes we 
can’t notify a parent in advance. 
 
Ms. Zukowski noted in the last paragraph, was there an expectation that the principal be on 
police walk-throughs. 
Dr. Rodrigue said that will be addressed. 
 
Ms. Zukowski asked if the Board should be notified with these events in some form or have a 
summary with long-term monitoring like at the end of the year. 
Mr. Cruson felt that it was difficult for Board members to know what we can and can’t know 
legally.   
 
Mr. Delia said we have to be careful in knowing too much as a Board in case we have to be 
involved in an expulsion hearing or grievance and being over-informed.  He agreed with the 
summary. 
 
Policy 5145.111 Probation/Police/Courts 
Mr. Cruson said this came from CABE.  There were no changes and was left as written.   
 
Middle School and High School Graduation Programs: 
Dr. Rodrigue shared that state guidelines begin March 19 which outlines a number of events 
that can take place. 
   
Dr. Longobucco said with the new guidelines we are able to have two graduation ceremonies in 
the stadium with two guests being able to attend.  There will be 190 students in each session 
which will be on June 11 at 5:00 p.m. and June 12 at 2:00 p.m. with student and faculty 
speakers at both sessions.  If it rains Friday, we will add a second ceremony on June 12 at  
5:00 p.m.  Sunday, June 13 would only be a rain date if both days have weather issues.  The 
students voted on the senior prom theme for June 4 which is “A Night Under the Stars.”  This 
information will be shared tomorrow. 
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Mr. Einhorn said the moving up ceremony will have one cluster at a time on June 9 and June 10 
with a program at 4:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m.  We will use part of back field area to set up a stage 
and tent.  Two family members can attend.  The ceremony will be recorded and streamed out so 
that family members can view at a later time.  The rain date is June 14.  We are also planning 
field days for both grade levels.  . 
 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the Middle School and High 
School graduation programs.  Mr. Cruson seconded.   
Mrs. Ku asked if things needed to be changed to come back to the Board and keep us informed. 
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Cyber Liability Insurance: 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the purchase of Cyber liability 
insurance through Corvus.  Mr. Cruson seconded. 
 
Mrs. Vadas noted that our current policy is with Cirma and they prepared a blanket policy on this 
at a blanket cost.  Cyber insurance plans have been soaring and they will no longer be offering 
this policy so we have to find another company.  We found two companies and this quote is only 
good for 30 days and feels we should act quickly.  This cost was not budgeted for next year and 
it would start immediately with March to March coverage.  The premiums would be more in July 
and we were advised to act now.   
 
Mrs. Ku asked if this went through Rick Spreyer. 
Mrs. Vadas said we used our insurance representative who alerted us last August or September 
and have been working on quotes.  A few companies declined to give us coverage and Corvus 
was the number one choice. 
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Communications Newsletter 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the Communications Sub-
committee Newsletter.  Mr. Cruson seconded. 
 
Mrs. Ku noted that there were two numbers transposed on the last page in the section at the 
end.  Technology equipment was $29,941 and Mrs. Vadas thought it was $29,491.  Mrs. Vadas 
confirmed that amount. 
Mr. Delia moved to amend the motion to include the edit just discussed.  Mr. Cruson seconded.  
Motion to amend passes unanimously. 
Main motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 8 – Public Participation 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved to adjourn.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
Item 9 – Adjournment  
The meeting adjourned at 9:13 p.m. 
 
       Respectively submitted: 
 
 
 
       ___________________________________ 
              Daniel J. Cruson, Jr. 
           Secretary 
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